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District Governor Randy Greer 

744 Acadia Rd. 

Valparaiso, IN 46385 

Home Phone: 219-759-2865 

Cell Phone: 219-728-8432 

email: lionrandy@yahoo.com  

District 25A Seasons Greetings 

1st VDG Patty Cooke 

8110 Austin Ave. 

Schererville,  IN 46375 

Cell: 219-671-4668 

Work 219-801-4626 

Patty.Cooke@gmail.com 

 

2nd VDG Robin Smith 

1707 Peachtree Drive 

Valparaiso, IN 46383 

Home: 219-462-8285 

Cell: 219-916-4549 

mswolfen@aol.com 

 

Cabinet Secretary Judy Shaffer 

387 Raritan  Dr. 

Valparaiso, IN 46385 

Home: 219-759-1473 

Cell: 219-508-5112 

gjshj@comcast.net 

 

Cabinet Treasurer Gary Shaffer 

387 Raritan  Dr. 

Valparaiso, IN 46385 

Home: 219-759-1473 

gjshj@comcast.net 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Lion Bill Ellis 

PO Box 752 

Chesterton, IN 46304 

Cell: 219-241-8139 

ellisbilld@yahoo.com 

  

Activity Chair 

Lion Jody Greer 

jlgreer5@yahoo.com 

        April   2016 

           First of all we thank all Lions and guests that participated in the District 

Convention. We hope you enjoyed the seminars, the speakers, the camaraderie, 

and all the events that took place. We want to thank the Best Western of LaPorte 

for going above and beyond to make our convention a success. Special thanks to 

the convention committee for all their work and extra effort. We want to thank 

anyone who donated a silent auction gift and all the clubs for taking ads out in the 

ad book. We want to give out special thanks to Lions Doug and Angie Schmeltz for 

hosting the hospitality room and all the Lions who helped make this a success. 

Also, thanks to the South Haven greeters and all the other jobs you did. I can’t 

thank my wife and daughter enough, truly blessed to have them. We hope you 

enjoyed International Director Rod Wright. He gave us inspiring speeches about 

Lions and spent a lot of one and one time with Lions. He said he really enjoyed 

being in Indiana and considers District 25A part of his Lions family.  Also, thanks to 

Dr. Kay Chaplin for coming from West Virginia and putting on a great seminar 

about Acuity Vision Screening. 

Congratulations to our newly elected team for next year, DG Elect Patty 

Cooke, 1st VDG elect Robin Smith, and 2nd VDG elect PDG Dennis Brown. They will 

do a Great Job. 

We want to thank all the Lions who went on the Mission to Mexico, helping 

over 10,700 people with the gift of sight. Thank you for your dedication and the 

long hours you spent to help people in need. The District 25A Lions have been 

going on Missions for 15 years. Once you go on a Mission, it can be very habit 

forming. District 25A has helped somewhere near 150,000 people with eye care. 

This definitely is a job well done. 

 Just think, of how your Lions are making a difference with all the thousands 

of children that will have an Easter Egg Hunt, thanks to the many Lions Clubs 

throughout our District that have these special service projects. Yes, having a 

Easter Egg Hunt qualifies as Engaging the Youth on the Centennial Service 

Challenge so put it on your activity report.  

                                                              District Governor Randy Greer 

Message from the District Governor 
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GLT 
PDG Connie Roe 
701 S Huddleston Rd., Winamac, IN 46996 
H: 574‐946‐4701   C: 219‐863‐0761    
kroegwen@embarqmail.com 

GMT 
Doug Schmeltz 
14726 Bryan St., Cedar Lake, IN 46303 
H: 219‐374‐9714   C: 219‐696‐2800  
  d_schmeltz@hotmail.com 
 
Region 1                    
Region Chair  

Allen Konieczka (St. John Lions)                                                                                                                                                                                      
12548 W 101st Place, St. John, IN 46373                                                                                                                                                                                                                
H: 219‐365‐1091 C: 219‐201‐9103 
al@alkoncgi.com            
Zone 1A 
Arcides Santiago (East Chicago Evening) 
4318 Olcott, East Chicago, IN 46312 
H: 219-398-1151 C: 219746-4889  
CDSAUTO1@AOL.COM                                                                                                                                                                                                                
*E. Chicago Evening‐Hammond‐Indiana Harbor 
East Chicago‐Whiting* 
Zone 1B 
Jeanne DeLasCasas 
(Lake of the Four Seasons Lions) 
5030 Spinnaker Lane Unit-A, Crown Point, IN 
46307 
219‐663‐9325 tylersgrandma@comcast.net 
*Cedar Lake‐Crown Point‐Lake of the Four 
Seasons‐Lowell**Schererville Central‐St. John* 
Zone 1C 
Thomas Talaga (Schererville Lions) 
1702 Susan, Schererville, IN 46375 
219-322-2513 
*Dyer‐Griffith‐Highland‐Munster‐Schererville* 
 
Region 2 
Region Chair  

PDG Tom Hansen (Hobart Lions) 
134 Beverly Blvd. Hobart, IN 46342 
1-773-592-4891  thansen1644@yahoo.com  
Zone 2A 
Patricia Kalina (South Haven Lions) 
778 Baltimore Rd., Valparaiso, IN 46385  
H: 219-759-3240 C: 219-707-3540 
*Burns Harbor‐Chesterton‐Ogden Dunes‐*South 
Haven‐Valparaiso* 

 
 

Zone 2B 
Clarence Davis (Hobart Lions) 
4767 E 61st Ave., Hobart, IN 46342 
219‐942‐4433 csdavis61@comcast.net 
*Hobart‐Lake Station-Merrillville–Portage* 

Region 3 
Region Chair  

Butch (Myrle) Weston (Westville Lions) 
2222 S 900 W, LaPorte, IN 46350 
219‐785‐4296 rhonda_weston@yahoo.com 
Zone 3A 

Oscar Ryl-Kuchar 
PO Box 336 LaPorte, IN  46350 
708-932-7678  ozpack@comcast.net  
*LaPorte‐LaPorte Maple City‐Michiana L C‐
Michigan City**Mill Creek Community‐Rolling 
Prairie* 
Zone 3B 

Dave Dickinson 
509 Virginia St. Walkerton, IN 46574 
574-780-0713 
DAVIDDICKINSON20@YAHOO.COM  
*Door Village‐Hamlet‐Hanna‐Koontz Lake L C‐
Union Mills *Wanatah‐Westville* 
 
Region 4 
Region Chair  

PDG Dennis Brown (Kouts Lions) 
PO Box 436, Kouts, IN 46347 
219‐766‐3770 liondennisbrown@yahoo.com 
Zone 4A 

Robert Souza 
108 S Melville St., Rensselaer, IN 47978 
219‐866‐5594 nbsouza@aol.com  
*Goodland‐Kentland‐Morocco‐Remington‐
Rensselaer* 
Zone 4B 

Thomas Strain 
2164 W 1400 N, Wheatfield, IN 46392  
219-956-3988  tomstrain6@gmail.com  
*Hebron‐Kouts‐La Crosse‐Shelby‐Wheatfield* 
Zone 4C 

Rex Hively 
14695 W. St. Rd 14, Medaryville, IN 47957 
219-843-3663 
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Message from 2ndVDG Robin Smith 

I want to thank DG Randy and the entire Convention Committee for a wonderful                                           

District Convention weekend.  It was a great time of learning and fellowship.  As                                              

always, it is nice to come together and share ourselves with each other.  I always                                                

leave feeling blessed and proud to be a part of this district.  Speaking of conventions,                                      

there is still time to register for our state convention being held in Shipshewana                                        

April 29-May 1.  A good time is promised by the Convention Committee.  For more                                                

details, visit www.indianalions.org  or see the information in this newsletter.   

Our Governor’s theme is “Lions for all the Seasons”, and our Spring season has arrive! Our last 

quarter of this Lion year has begun.  The Spring season brings about new energy in our clubs as 

we become busy with our annual Springtime fundraisers.  It also brings new life in our 

environment as flowers bloom, trees bud, and the grass begins to grow again.  And many 

people begin their annual ritual of Spring cleaning by trimming dead growth from plants and 

cleaning off the Winter dust.  This would be a good time to think about ‘Spring cleaning’ our 

clubs.  LCI’s website has the perfect tool in the member center called ‘How are Your Ratings? 

Survey’.  This survey evaluates your club from the member’s viewpoint.  The results will provide 

information about what is great about your club and areas which may need special attention 

for continued success and growth.  Does your club need to trim away dead projects to make 

room for new, better ones?  Does your club need a good dusting?  Does your club look inviting 

to potential members?  Use the results of the survey to make any necessary changes, or rather, 

new beginnings and start the club’s Spring fresh.  With this fresh start and while everything is 

blooming around us, let’s get our clubs to ‘bloom’ as well by inducting new members.  What 

better time to spring into action than Spring?  Let’s grow our Lions’ family with new and 

renewed life like our environment around us.  Remember, it all starts with one seed.  Plant that 

seed, nurture it, and watch us grow! 

                      Yours in friendship and service – Lion Robin Smith, 1st VDGE     

Lion Robin’s daughter, 16 year old Mikaela 

Smith sang to District Convention 

attendees on Friday night. 
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Come to Shipshewana for the Indiana Lions State Convention 

Make plans now to join Lions from across the state of Indiana at the                                                 

2016 Indiana Lions State Convention in Shipshewana, Indiana, April 29                                            

– May 1, 2016. As of March 20, more than 330 Lions and guests are                                         

already registered for the convention. The convention will be hosted by                                         

the Lakeville Lions Club, assisted by Lions from throughout District 25-G. 

Lions Clubs International President Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada will be our                                        

special guest at the convention. IP Dr. Yamada will participate in the                                             

presentation of awards at the Awards Luncheon on Saturday, and will                                            

be the keynote speaker at the All-State Banquet on Saturday evening. Convention 

attendees will have an opportunity to meet and have their photo taken with IP Dr. Yamada 

during a seminar session on Saturday afternoon.  

One of the most frequently asked questions about the convention is: What is the dress code 

for the All-State Banquet on Saturday evening? The District Governors and other Lions 

leaders seated at the head table will be wearing formal dinner jackets, but this is a Lions 

function and Lions apparel is always appropriate at a Lions function. Please plan to attend 

the All-State Banquet, even if you don’t have a Lions vest or shirt. We want you there, no 

matter what you wear.  

There is no charge to attend the convention business sessions and seminars, and visit the 

exhibit tables, and we have done our best to provide affordable meals at the convention. 

Walk-in registrations will be accepted during the convention, however, no meal reservations 

will be accepted after April 21. The deadline for meal reservations at regular prices is April 

1. After April 1, the price for each meal will increase by $5.00. We encourage you to register 

early and avoid the added cost.  

We look forward to seeing you at the 2016 Indiana Lions State Convention “In the Heart of 

Amish Country”.  
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     Membership 

 We want to Congratulate the new members that were inducted at the 

District Convention. After listening to the roll call of clubs it sounds like we have a 

lot of new Lions on the horizon. We welcome all of you to District 25A. One thing 

that was mentioned is that when your club is out in public make sure you 

advertise what your Lions club is all about. This is very important! Heard a few 

clubs picked up some new members doing this. On the other side of the coin, we 

need to work on retention. We lose too many Lions, make that call before you 

drop that Lion.  

  
“Mission To Mexico—2016” group photo in Apan, Mexico (2nd week) 

(See attached story of Mission on next page) 
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District 25A’s Mission To Mexico—2016 

Four o’clock in the morning was an early start on February 13, 2016 when 33 Lions from 13 clubs headed 

out for the Eyeglass Mission to Mexico.  Four of the members were first-timers!  Our destination was 

Tulancingo in the State of Hildalgo, which is approximately 2.5 hours Northeast of Mexico City.   

 

Upon our arrival in Tulancingo, we were greeted by several of their Lions members, who helped us get 

settled in our rooms at the Hotel Colonial. The hotel to the worksite was a short walk, less than five 

minutes.   The worksite was an old dance hall that had been converted into a public parking garage by 

the Tulancingo Lions and was a source of their income.  There was an upstairs area in the building that 

had been converted into their clubhouse.  Interestingly, some of the dance hall décor stayed, like the 

wall statues, tiled flooring and the grand hall chandelier!  The next day, Sunday, everyone pitched in to 

set up the worksite, including unpacking 59,651 pairs of glasses.  We always have a few small problems 

such as electric, getting enough tables and chairs and such.  When the work day started on Monday, we 

were ready to go and accomplished our goal, helping those see better than they did prior to our arrival.  

So, Monday through Friday of the first week the day started with breakfast at 7am and then working 

with the patients.  The days were quite long and it would usually be 8 or 9 pm before we finished for the 

day.   

 

With over 5760 patients helped that week, by Friday night it was time to relax a little with their club who 

provided dinner, drinks and entertainment, which included Butch Weston’s favorite; a Mariachi Band.  

The dinner also included a formal reading of the Lions Code of Ethics in Spanish by one of their club 

members and in English by one of our mission members.    

 

Now it was time to pack up all the glasses and equipment to make the move to the second week in the 

city of Apan, which was about an hour and a half drive from Tulancingo.  We said goodbye to 10 of the 

members who were not able to stay the 2nd week.  Apan was a little higher in elevation at about 8,300 

ft. above sea level.  After settling into our hotel, which was right downtown, we had dinner with the 

mayor and his staff.  Once again we were welcomed with open arms.  This week started the same as last 

with setting up the worksite by unpacking and setting up equipment and glasses.  It was about a 20-

minute walk to the worksite, so the local DIF provided transportation in their personal vehicles or an old 

converted ambulance for those who didn’t want to walk.   Days started with breakfast at 7 am at the 

worksite and ended between 8 and 9 pm each evening.  By the time we were done, 4901 patients had 

been seen and helped with glasses.  When we left, both towns were well pleased with all the hard work 

and dedication it took to get the job done.  

 

In my closing words, as the mission leader, it was an honor to be a part of this mission group, which is 

second to none.  They all pulled together despite a few problems here and there to make District 25A 

Lions a group to be proud of.  A huge THANK YOU goes out to all the members and the District for their 

support.  

                                                               PDG Kevin Roe, Mission Coordinator 
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          District 25A  Convention in LaPorte, IN ; March  11-12, 2016 

“Hawaiian Night” theme on Friday night   

Convention Chair Chuck DeLasCasas with District       

Governor-Elect Patty Cooke and PDG Bob Morgan. 
3B  Zone Chair  Dave Dickinson receives a Presidential 

Award from DG Randy & ID Roderick Wright. 

Lion Brian Pagels, President of Michiana Lions receives 

a  Presidential Award from DG Randy & ID Roderick 

Wright. 

New Member Induction Ceremony performed by  

members of the LaPorte Noon Lions Club on Saturday 

afternoon. 

Cabinet Treasurer Gary Shaffer receives a Melvin Jones 

Fellowship; Cabinet Sec. Judy Shaffer puts his pin on.  



9 

25A LIONS FOR ALL SEASONS 

New Officers Information for District 

After April 1st, you may put in your clubs new 

officer Information form for 2016-2017 (used to be 

called a P-101). If you know your new club officers 

please put them in early to help DG elect Patty Cooke fill out 

her directory. Secretaries can go on line at www.@lionsclub.org 

where you do your monthly reporting to put in new officers. 

 

District Meeting 

 We will be having our last District meeting 

Saturday,      June 4th at LOFS Clubhouse at 

12:00 noon.  So     please save the date! More information      

in May’s    Newsletter! 

 

Earth Day Celebration 
Saturday, April 16, 9 a.m.– 4 p.m. 

Porter County Expo Center 
215 E. Division Rd., Valparaiso, IN 
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Here are the most current numbers posted on the LCI web site for                        

the Centennial Service Challenge 

 

 

Since this posting we have reached the magic number of 25,000,000 for Engaging Youth!  We 

Lions have achieved that goal – and the activities reported by the Lions in 25A are part of that 

number.   Keep up the reporting and next we will meet our Environmental Goal. 

In April the focus is to Protect Our Environment, so consider planning an environmental project 

for Earth Day on April 22, or plan projects throughout the month to help the environment in 

your community.  My club, the Schererville Lions, is recycling outdated food – it is going to a pet 

shelter.   

For the Centennial Celebration in Chicago, the Indiana Lions are planning a float for the 

International Parade of Nations.  They want to display all five of the state projects plus the 

Indiana Lions Foundation.   There is a meeting next month of the committee and we welcome 

any ideas! 

Also for next year’s Convention, the Host Committee in Illinois is seeking help from the Indiana 

Lions.  They need more Lions to greet, answer questions, assist with parade, etc.    

More information to come. . . 

 



11 

25A LIONS FOR ALL SEASONS 

 

 

 

 

East Chicago Evening Lions 

Annual Pancake, Sausage & Egg Breakfast 

 

Sunday April 24, 2016 7am to Noon 

Casa Blanca Restaurant  

4616 Indianapolis Boulevard, East Chicago IN 

  

 
Lions 25 A 

ZONE MEETING  - Zone 1A 

Monday, April 11, 2016;  6:00 PM 

Location:  Flat Rock Tap Bar & Grill, Hammond IN 

Dinner may be purchased off menu 

Please RSVP to ZC Arcides Santiago by  

Wednesday, April 06, 2016 

Phone: 219-746-4889 or Email: cdsauto1@aol.com 

Attention Club Presidents, Club Secretaries and All Lions 

 Please encourage All members to join us, this a great opportunity for 

fellowship and a chance for others to hear exactly what each club is doing in their 

communities.  I am looking forward to hearing from each club as WE SERVE 

others.   

Please have club reports ready to share with Lions.  We would like to have 

everyone touch on things done from January 2016 thru April  2016. 

 

 

Mill Creek Community Lions Club 

The LaPorte County Library along with Friends of the 

Library and the Mill Creek Community Lions Club held 

their 3rd ANNUAL Easter Egg Hunt at the Fish Lake 

Library. Eye Screening by the Lions was available with 

storybooks given to all children screened compli‐

ments od Friends of the Library. Light refreshments 

were served.  
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Monterey Lions Club 

The metal torch in front of Monterey Town Hall was donated by the Monterey Lions Club to their 

town for the Indiana Bicentennial Celebration and the Centennial Lions Legacy Service Project.  The 

presentation was on March 9th at the Town Board Meeting.  

 
In photo are  Monterey Lions President Douglas Denton , Town Board member 

Jim Fleury, Lion Nancy Spiewak, and Town Board President Emily Bail;ey.  

Hobart Lions Club Fights Hunger 

The Hobart Lions recently grilled more than 600              

Pork Chops at their 3rd annual Pork Chop Dinner 

Lion President Joe Larson presents a $1400  

check to Carson Falkenberg for “Pack Away 

Hunger”. 

Lion President Joe Larson presents a  $1400  check 

to Theresia Larimore  for the Hobart Food Pantry.  
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We welcome these new members: 

Bass Lake   Thomas Browne  Sponsor John Wilson   

Crown Point             David Hershey  Sponsor Gerald Nibert 

Hebron   Susan Panayi  Sponsor Sue Franzman 

LaCrosse   McKenzie Bruder             Sponsor Daron Bruder  

LaCrosse   Justin Kiel   Sponsor Daron Bruder 

LaCrosse   Kelly Kiel   Sponsor Ken Caldwell 

Lowell   Rick Karlson              Sponsor Ron Wietbrock 

Munster   Jennifer Cosenza             Sponsor David Nellans  

Munster   Loni Dorall    Sponsor Rusty Kunz 

Valparaiso   Ryan Porterfield   Sponsor Elisha Porterfield  

Westville   Courtney Meyers             Sponsor Ron Meyers  

                           We honor those Lions who served: 

Lion Joy Woods    Kouts Lions club 

Lion James Fanselow Sr.             LaPorte Maple City 

Lion Elizabeth Parcel             Star City Lions Club 

          Zone Meetings  

Zone 1-A       Monday April 11th Flat Rock Bar – Hammond 6:00 P.M. 

Zone 2-A&B  Monday April 18th Paragon- Hobart 6:30 P.M. 

                              New Officer Training Sessions 

Monday, May 16th at 6:00 PM                               Thursday, May 19th at 6:00 PM 

Schererville Library                                                  Jasper County Community Room 

1001 W. Lincoln Hwy, Schererville, IN                 967 E. Bomber Drive, Rensselaer, IN 
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